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We appreciate the tremendous support of  our District Representative Council, Principals, Assistant 
Principals, Counselors, Career Technicians, Community and Business Industry partners who were 
amazing participants in the “focus/home group” meetings and Council on Occupational Education 
(COE) and Western Association of Schools and Colleges (WASC)  interviews. Your support and your 
partnership impacts students daily and our collective efforts are felt by our students. 

“My ROP class is a 
lot of work but I 
feel it’s so worth 

it.” 

“My ROP Teacher is 
my favorite teacher 

because they are              
preparing me  

for my                        
future.” 

“We get real-world 
experiences in my 
ROP Class. It’s the 

highlight of my 
day.” 

“My ROP class is 
about the future, 

our future.” 
 

Baldy View ROP completed its 6-year COE/WASC accreditation visit and 
look at what our students said during their interviews! 

“My ROP class is                      
relevant to my                  

life.” 
 



 

 

Career Technical Education month  

We asked our staff, “What does BVROP mean to you?”  
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BVROP instructors are 
continuously making a 
positive impact in their 
students lives. We instill a 
growth mindset. 

BVROP truly cares about our  
students’ future! 

We foster growth and   

learning for all, students, 

staff, instructors, etc.  

BVROP has great relationships 
with its stakeholders to 

build  meaningful career pathways 
that prepare students for                          

their future. 

Exciting to see 
the enthusiasm 
and excitement 
for learning. 

We are the best! As a result 

students’ future is                         

inevitability impacted for 

positive change.  

BVROP makes a true impact in 
the future of our students. 

Always                    
preparing us               

for success as             
a team!! 

BVROP has a team of teaches who really 

care about their students and do what 

they can to support their journey.  

The quality of the programs and 
the high standards that we strive 
for. 

BVROP is  

doing amazing 

things and 

growing  

A group of teachers that all 

agree on what it takes to 

present CTE education to 

learners  

BVROP instructors are 
continuously making a 
positive impact in their 
students lives. We instill a 
growth mindset. 

Our VN students are so well 
trained and so many opportunities 
are waiting for them. 

Our size never determines                   

our impact. We ROCK  

We foster growth and  

learning for all,                    

students, staff,  

instructors, etc.  

We have a solid group of                  
empathic individuals.  

 

Making a difference            

for the next                     

generation.  

Team/family concept is 

the leading way at 

BVROP  
BVROP cares about their                   

employees like family  

Make a difference 

one student at a 

time.  

BVROP is amazing and                                           

has outstanding leadership!  

BVROP makes a true impact 

in the future of our students.  

Persistence  

keep moving forward  

BVROP is 

high quality 

CTE  

All BVROP instructors go 
above and beyond to make 

sure our students are              
successful.  

 Today’s students,                     
tomorrow’s leaders.  

www.baldyviewrop.com 

Training for               

the future 

We are a group of caring                      

individuals that always goes    

above and beyond to prepare                

students for the challenges they 

will face tomorrow.  



 

 www.baldyviewrop.com 

Before 

After 

Baldy View Regional Occupational Program’s 1983                   

Grumman Fire Truck paint finish had seen better days. 

Placed outdoors on the Baldy View ROP campus, the truck’s 

paint finish was faded and weathered. “Administration and 

staff had been wanting to refurbish the truck as it is the                 

centerpiece of our Fire Technology Class,” said Steve Hall, 

Retired Montclair Fire Department Engineer and Fire Technology Lead Instructor.   

The truck was sent to TOP GUN Paint and Body located at 450 South Wineville in                      

Ontario. TOP GUN Owners, Richard and Lisa Ramos generously discounted their labor 

and contacted Manager, Janet Padilla and Sales Representative, Nick Dunikoski of                 

Sherwin-Williams Paint Store located at 633 W. State Street in Ontario. Sherwin-Williams                 

generously donated paint and materials towards the project.  

By mid-December 2020, the truck, with its new classic Fire Engine Red finish was back 

on campus, ready for the upcoming Fire Technology students. “There was tremendous 

support from  Baldy View ROP staff to maintain skills-training equipment such as this  

fire truck,” said Thomas Rubio, Co-Instructor for the program and retired San Bernardino 

Fire Department Engineer.” Mr. Rubio added, “It’s great to have such support from TOP 

GUN and Sherwin-Williams for their valuable partnership in service to Baldy View ROP 

students.” 
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 SPOTLIGHT ON THE STUDENTS 
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Senior Joshua Perez from Chino Hills High School is currently           
enrolled in the Event Planning Class. The course teaches students 
the event industry from concept through event dates. Students learn 
to create budgets, event lists, vendor management, and more.              
Mrs. Rodgers explains, “I have used the current pandemic to teach 
my students how to pivot in challenging situations because pivoting 
comes with the territory of becoming a successful event                           
planner. During virtual learning students create mood boards via 
Canva and learn new trends in the Industry due to Covid-19 such as 
Micro Events.” The course provides simulations where students are               
directed to create and host events as a project. Joshua shares,               
“The most valued concept that we’ve learned thus far is managing                
budgets and how to mitigate the obstacles that come with running a 
self-made business. ROP is important to students since this program 
offers courses that  cater to students’ passions and future plans after 
high school. ROP is an amazing opportunity for students to explore 
different occupations which can ultimately help them decide on a 
future career.” After high school, Joshua plans to study to become a 
clinical psychologist. Thank you to Instructor Mrs. Rodgers for             
sharing this story!  

Beth Stelzer, a Junior from Claremont High School is currently 

enrolled in Stage Technology. The course takes students behind 

the scenes to explore stage production. Students learn how to 

build sets and run a production. During distance learning,                  

students have focused on roles of theatre crews. Beth enrolled 

in the course to expand her knowledge of high school and                

professional theatre productions.  Beth explains, “BVROP 

taught me how to work in teams without constant supervision 

in a real working environment.” Beth shared that Stage                

Technology taught her the power of team work. BVROP helps 

students learn more about working together in specific                        

situations. Thank you to Instructor Mrs. Gendreau for sharing                        

this story! 

www.baldyviewrop.com 
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 SPOTLIGHT ON THE STUDENTS 
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Rancho Cucamonga High School Senior, Madison Scheerer completed 

the Healthcare Occupations course. The course teaches students 

about preventative care and management of illnesses and the preser-

vation of mental and physical well-being through services offered by 

medical and health professionals. Madison explained,  “As an ROP 

student, I learned the basics in medical terminology, medical math, 

and the different pathways I can choose to obtain my career goals.” 

Although students were not able to practice hands on experience due 

to COVID-19, Madison shared, “Mr. Garcia has been amazing and he 

has brought the curriculum to life over Google Meet. ROP is                       

important for students to gain more knowledge and a sense of what 

is required of you in different careers.” Madison registered for 

Healthcare Occupations to prepare her for college courses. When 

Madison graduates she plans on becoming an Anesthesiologist.    

Good luck Madison and thank you to Instructor  Mr. Garcia for                

sharing this story! 

Scott Hermelin a Senior at Upland High School completed 

the Fire Technology this past Fall. The course teaches the 

basics of firefighting terminology, equipment and                    

procedures including the technology, drills, and                  

practices that firefighters use. Students are taught various 

career paths a firefighter can take and the necessary steps 

to become one. “ROP is important for students so they can 

learn about life outside school before they actually finish 

school.” Scott prompts his peers to ask questions to gain a 

better understanding in your course.  Scott would like to  

become a Firefighter. Good luck Scott! 



 

 www.baldyviewrop.com 
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Baldy View ROP provides a list of resources to our community.                   
Visit our website for more details  

www.baldyviewrop.com/content/communityresources 

Mental Health  Awareness

Thank you to the County of San Bernardino and San                   
Bernardino Superintendent of Schools who jointly                      
purchased devices for distribution to local educational               
agencies (LEAs), such as Baldy View ROP, with the intent                 
to expand student access to learning.  

On December 19th, each Vocational Nursing student was                 
allocated one new Windows laptop to use while training.              
Vocational Nursing Interim Director, Katey Sixsmith shared, 
“Our students are dedicated, passionate, and excited.”  

 

IT Support Specialist Leonardo Singson 
distributing laptops.   

https://www.baldyviewrop.com/content/communityresources


 

 www.baldyviewrop.com 

Funds are disbursed to the students’ post-secondary                            
institution of choice to support further education.  

For additional information please contact  
Dora Edney, 909-947-3400  or email dora_edney@bvrop.org  

Jasmine Harris, 909-947-3400  or email jasmine_harris@bvrop.org  

Thank You for Your Support! 

www.baldyviewrop.com/Content/donation 

Pathways to Prosperity 
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Liliana Garza is Upland High School's             
Career Technician. Liliana has been apart of 
the Upland High School family since 2009. Her 
role consists of providing students with                   

information regarding military branches, work permits,                      
and BVROP courses.  

Liliana explains, “BVROP is a great provider for students who 
want to take CTE courses to prepare them for career and         
college.” she adds, “The training and experience they                   
receive in ROP is very important for students to be successful 
and an integral part of the workforce.”  

She enjoys working with students providing them with any 
information they need to succeed in life. During these times 
Mrs. Garza believes it is important to still engage with                     
students, work one on one with them and still have available 
resources for them. She is looking forward to seeing students 
back on a safe campus. Thank you for sharing Mrs. Garza! 

Career Technician - Liliana Garza 

Luvicent was founded in 2018 to provide support for small 
business and nonprofit organizations to develop strategic 
business solutions, develop social enterprises, conduct               
effective grant writing efforts, improve marketing and                   
branding of companies and products and polish the copy written on websites, marketing  
materials, and internal documents.  
The principal, Vincent McCoy, spent twenty years with the Small Business Development 
Center and has a career in small business management and ownership while serving as an 
instructor at Inland Empire Center for Entrepreneurship and Victor Valley College. Vincent 
also serves on the Baldy View ROP Institutional Advisory. Luvicent partners with grant               
writing firm MHM & Associates, branding expert Business Images, contracts with Kirner                

Consulting for project evaluation and relies upon vast experience 
helping organizations achieve their fuller potential. 
   
  Contact: admin@luvicent.com 
  Phone: 760-449-6850 
  Online: www.luvicentinc.com  

Vincent McCoy 
Luvicent, Inc.  President 
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“Thank you to Baldy View ROP for sponsoring our first Chino Valley Job Fair. We had approximately 20 
businesses and 170 jobseekers participate in our Job Fair. With the current state of our economy, it's       
important for organizations like the Chino Valley Chamber and Baldy View ROP to partner to help                     
community members find jobs and work in the Chino Valley. Thank you for your support and sponsorship 
of our efforts to build a more robust local economy.” 

Zeb Welborn  

President, Chino Valley Chamber of Commerce 
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BVROP COVID-19 Vaccination  
On Saturday February 6th and Friday, February 19th, employees had the opportunity to begin the COVID-19 vaccination                    
process in San Bernardino, CA. Thank you to Jacqueline Banks, Dr. Reginald Woods of Life Changing Ministries and the Inland 
Empire Concerned African American Churches (IECAAC) for their generosity in extending an opportunity for our staff and/or 
their family members over 65 to be vaccinated. A big thank you to BVROP Fiscal Analyst, Koria January who provided                     
information about the opportunity. 

We also acknowledge the medical offices of Basim Abdelkarim, MD, in Upland who extended COVID-19 vaccinations to                  
educators, healthcare workers, and police living in San Bernardino County on Saturday, February 13. Sincerest appreciation 
to BVROP Instructional Assistant-RDA, Lorraine Marquez for sharing this information resulting in employees receiving the 
opportunity for vaccinations.  

Additionally, Baldy View ROP sincerely appreciates the leadership of Chaffey Joint Union High School District Superintendent, 
Dr. Mat Holton for facilitating opportunities in collaboration with San Bernardino County to offer COVID-19 vaccination              
opportunities for our employees. 

Pictured Above                 
Coordinator Helena 
Zarate-Simolin  

Pictured Above Assistant 
Superintendent of                         
Educational Services                         
Dr. Rose Bomentre and            
Mr. Frank P. Bomentre Jr. 

Pictured Above              
Financial Aid                 
Analyst Diana Neal  

Pictured Above Fiscal                   
Analyst Koria January              
and Logistics Instructor                    
Kermit R. Boyd  

 

Pictured Above Crime               
Scene Investigation               
Instructor Terry Henson 
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VIRTUAL EVENT 
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$500 

Event video 



 

 www.baldyviewrop.com 

Page 14 

Chinese New Year, also called Lunar New Year, is an annual       
15-day festival in China and Chinese communities around the 
world that begins with the new moon occurring between  
January 21st and February 20th.  Chinese New Year is the most 
important holiday in China. In 2021, Chinese New Year began 
on February 12. Tied to the Chinese lunar calendar, the holiday 
was traditionally a time to honor household and heavenly 
deities as well as ancestors. To learn more, visit 

www.history.com/topics/holidays/chinese-new-year  

President’s Day was established in 1885 in honor of  President 
George Washington's birthday.  While several states still have  
individual holidays honoring the birthdays of Washington,                  
Abraham Lincoln and other figures, Presidents' Day is now               
popularly viewed as a day to celebrate all U.S. presidents, past             
and present. To learn more, visit 

www.history.com/topics/holidays/presidents-day  

The celebration of  Black History Month began as “Negro History 
Week,” which was created in 1926 by Carter G. Woodson. In 
1912, Dr. Woodson earned his PhD in History from Harvard                
University, making him the second black American (only following 
W.E.B. Du Bois) to graduate with a PhD from Harvard University. 
Black History Month, honors the triumphs and struggles of              
African Americans throughout U.S. history, including the civil 
rights movement and their artistic, cultural and political                    
achievements. To learn more, visit  

www.history.com/news/the-man-behind-black-history-month  

https://www.britannica.com/topic/feast-religion
https://www.britannica.com/place/China
https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/communities
https://www.britannica.com/topic/January
https://www.britannica.com/topic/February
https://www.history.com/topics/holidays/presidents-day
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Staff News and Notes 

January  

Professional  

Development

Michael Montano  

Director of Business Services-Intern 

Michael Montano is the new Director of Business Services-Intern.                     

Michael has a Bachelor of Science degree in Accounting from California 

State University of Los Angeles and a Master of Science degree in           

Accounting from University of La Verne. He also has a California                

Association of School Business Officials (CASBO) CBO training Certificate 

and an Association of California School Administrators (ACSA) School Business Certificate. Michael 

brings to BVROP his experience as the Director of Business Services at East San Gabriel Valley ROP. 

His role will consist of shadowing our current Director of Business Services, Carla Roberts on all the 

functions within the business office. Michael shares, “I look forward to learning the overall vision of 

our programs and continuing to provide high quality CTE programs for our students.” When he is 

not working, Michael enjoys bowling and watching sports. Welcome to the team, Michael!  

Baldy View ROP staff and 

instructors kicked off                  

the year with the annual                       

January Professional                                    

Development on                                         

Saturday, January 23rd   

and staff meeting    

Wednesday,  January 20th. 



 

 

Important 

Dates 

 

 

 

March 14 

Professional  

Development 

 

March 16 

BVROP       

Foundation 

Scholarships 

Due 

 

March 25 

Advisory   

Council 

Proud Member of: 

Important 

Dates 
 

 

February 8th 

Lincoln’s Birthday 

All Offices Closed 

 

February 15th 

Washington’s 
Birthday 

All Offices Closed 

 

March 26th 

Spring Break               
Holiday 

All Offices Closed 

 

April 5th 

Student Success 
Awards 

 

April 24th 

Professional             
Development 

 

Baldy View ROP is a California public school agency that provides Career      

Technical Education and services to high school students and 

adults who are interested in improving their employability and 

preparation for higher education. Baldy View ROP was                     

established in 1972 and is fully accredited by the Western               

Association of Schools and Colleges and the Council on                     

Occupational Education. Baldy View ROP is a regional joint venture of the 

Chaffey Joint Union High School District, Chino Valley Unified School                  

District, Claremont Unified School District, and Upland Unified School District. 

C O N N E C T  W I T H  U S !  

 

For Partnership and Sponsorship Opportunities Contact:  

Dora Edney,  Director of Business Development & Public Relations   

909.947.3400 ext. 1249, dora_edney@bvrop.org  

or visit www.baldyviewrop.com/content/sponsorship-and-partners 

Pathways to Prosperity 

special 

to our partners & sponsors 

THANK YOU 

 

Chino Airport 

Multi-Specialty 

Dental Center 

Sadia Khan 

Internal Medicine 

www.baldyviewrop.com 

Baldy View ROP would like to extend a special thank you to our generous partners and   

sponsors. Thank you for your support in preparing students for career and college!  

http://www.acswasc.org/
http://www.acswasc.org/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=ontario+fury+foundation&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRxqFQoTCNjY176-_scCFZAliAodZZYEPA&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ontariofury.com%2Fkids-take-over-cbba%2F&bvm=bv.102829193,d.cGU&psig=AFQjCNHv5Vkn9hZnvtWUDa4r

